Задания по ФГ(читательская грамотность) для обучающихся 4 класса. Английский язык.

Номер	Тема урока (включение заданий по ФГ)
Задания.	
1.	Школы в Англии. Повторение пройденного материала по разделу
	4.(Задание по ФГ №1)
2.	Работа с текстом «Это вечеринка». Что у нас есть в холодильнике.
	Повторение пройденного материала (Задание по ФГ №2)
3.	Выходной день Баркеров. Работа с текстом «В прошлое
	воскресенье».(Задание по ФГ №3)
4.	Повторение. Диалог-расспрос о погоде. Поход в магазин.(Задание
	по ФГ №4)
5.	Работа над ошибками.(Задание по ФГ №5)

Задание1.

1.Прочитайте текст.

Elephants are very big animals. They live in India and Africa. They are very fat, a nd can be 3-

7 tones. Elephants live for about 70 years. They can swim very well and that is w hy they like water very much. These animals eat leaves, grass, wild bananas, apples. They are herbivores, not carnivores. elephants

2.Заполните пропуски:

Name:	Live in:
Can:	Like:
Eat:	Live for:

Задание 2.

1.Прочитайте текст.

Our house.

We have a nice house. There are five rooms in it: a living room, a dining room, a kitchen, a bathroom and a bedroom. My mummy is in the kitchen. My daddy is in the bedroom. My grandma is in the bathroom. My grandpa is in the dining room. And where are Chuckles and Larry? Oh, they are in the living room.

We have a green garden. It is big.

We like our house very much!

2. Понимание и анализ What is this story about? Choose the right answer. (О чем этот рассказ? Выберите правильный ответ.)

- 1. the garden
- 2. the family
- 3. the house
- 4. the rooms

Цель задания: обобщение и интерпретация. Определить основную идею короткого описательного текста.

3. Понимание

Mark the statements as T (true) or F (false). (Отметьте утверждения как верные (T) или неверные (F))

- 1. We have a flat.
- 2. There are five rooms in the house.
- 3. My grandma is in the kitchen and my mummy is in the bedroom.
- 4. Our garden is big and green.

Цель задания: поиск и извлечение информации.

4.Answer the questions. (Ответьте на вопросы.)

- 1. Is your grandma in the bathroom?
- 2. Is your grandpa in the living room?
- 3. How many rooms are in your house?
- 4. Do you like your house

Цель задания: поиск и извлечение информации.

5.Read the sentences and put them in correct order. (Прочтите предложения
поставьте их в правильном порядке).
1. Chuckles and Larry are in the living room.

2.	We	have	a	nice	house.	
----	----	------	---	------	--------	--

- 3. We like our house very much. ____4. We have a green garden. ____
- *Цель задания*: обобщение и интерпретация. Определить последовательность событий в повествовании.
- 6.Complete the sentences. Choose the correct word or word combination. (Закончи предложения. Выбери верное слово или словосочетание.)
- 1. We have a nice ...
- a) flat b) house c) tree house
- 2. Ther are ... rooms in the house.
- a) three b) four c) five
- 3. My grandpa is in the....
- a) dining room b) garden c) bedroom
- 4. Where are....? They are in the living room.
- a) Mummy and Daddy b) Grandpa and Grandma c) Chuckles and Larry Цель задания: поиск и извлечение информации

Задание 3.

1.Прочитайте текст и выберите подходящий заголовок.

Hello! My name is Ann. I am from Russia. I live in Perm. I am nine. I can skip, dance and sing. I can't ride a bike.

I have got a family. My family is big. I have got a mother, a father, a grandmother, a grandfather and a sister.

My sister's name is Kate. She is seven. She is merry. She can run, jump and play computer games. She can't skip, skate or ski.

My mum's name is Svetlana. She is a docto. She likes chess.

My dad is Pavel. He is a sportsman. He likes football.

Варианты заголовков:

- 1. About Ann.
- 2. Ann and her family.
- 3. My sister Ann.

Задание 4.

1.Прочитайте текст.

The Cat and the Mice

A cat lives in a small house. In the kitchen of the cat's house live little mice.

The cat is very big and every day she eats one or two mice. But on her birthday the cat does not eat mice. Every year all the mice in her house come to the cat's birthday

party. Of course, the cat is very glad to see the mice. They give her birthday presents:

cakes, bottles of milk and interesting toys. The toys are made of paper and cotton. The cat likes the cakes and milk. She likes the toys too.

Last year the mice came to the cat's birthday party and said "Here is

blue ribbon with a small bell for you". The cat was glad because the ribbon was nice,

it was made of silk. The cat took the ribbon, put it on and said "Thank you. I like the

ribbon with the bell very much. I am going to wear it all the time". The mice were happy for they knew when the cat came.

When the mice heard the bell, they ran away from the kitchen.

2.Вберите верные предложения.

- 1. The cat eats a lot of mice every day.
- 2. On her birthday the cat eats only cakes.
- 3. The cat is glad to see the mice at her birthday.
- 4. The mice bring presents for the cat.
- 5. Every year ... come to the cat's birthday.
- 3. Прочитайте текст. В заданиях 5-7 выберите правильный вариант ответа.

Choose the right variant.

- 1) one or two mice
- 2) all the mice
- 3) some mice

4. They give her parents

- 1) chocolates
- 2) fish
- 3) cakes, bottles of milk and interesting toys
- 5. The cat was glad because
- 1) the mice came to see her
- 2) she liked the ribbon with the bell
- 3) the ribbon was nice and pink

Задание 5.

1.Прочитайте текст и выберите подходящий заголовок.

My Family

My name is Polly. I am ten. I am a schoolgirl. I go to school. I like learning English and playing puzzles. I would like to tell you about my family. It is neither big nor small. There are four of us.

I have got a mother. Her name is Jane. She is a teacher. She is very responsible and creative. She likes her work. Her hobbies are singing and shopping. My mother is fond of reading detective stories.

I have got a father. His name is Jack. He is a doctor. He is clever and hardworking. My father likes playing golf. He goes in for sport to be healthy and strong. He is fond of fishing too.

My brother Nick is small. He is only four. He likes playing toys. Usually we get on well with him, but sometimes he is very naughty.

On Saturdays and Sundays we like to be together. Last Sunday we went to the country. We had a good rest.

2. Decide whether the following sentences are true or false, correct the false ones.

- 1. Polly's mother is a doctor.
- 2. Polly has got a younger brother.

- 3. Her brother Nick is a pupil.
- 4. Polly is ten.
- 5. There are five people in Polly's family.
- 6. Polly's father is clever and hardworking..
- 7. Last Sunday Polly's family went to the Zoo.
- 8. Last Sunday Polly's family had a good rest.

3. Answer the following questions.

- 1. What does the girl like?
- 2. What is Polly's father fond of?
- 3. What did they do last Sunday?

Дополнительные задания

My Mother's Birthday

Task I: read & comprehend the following story.

My name is Kate. My family is a typical Russian family. There are four of us. I have got a mother. Her name is Ann. She is a teacher. She is very kind. Her hobbies are singing and shopping. My mother is fond of reading detective stories.

My father's name is Peter. He is a driver. He is clever and sporty. My father is fond of fishing. My brother Nick is small. He is only four. He likes playing with his toys.

We are a close and friendly family. We like to spend time and holidays together.

Tomorrow it will be my mother's birthday. My brother and I will go shopping together with our father. We are going to buy our mum a birthday present. It will be a nice scarf. She would like to have a white one. And we shall buy flowers for her, too.

Tomorrow my brother and I will clean the flat. We won't be lazy. Father will help us. Then we'll make our kitchen clean and bright. Tomorrow we will lay the table. We would like our mother to be happy.

Task II: decide whether the following sentences are true or false, correct the false ones.

- 1. There are five people in Kate's family.
- 2. Kate's father is helpful.
- 3. Tomorrow it will be Kate's birthday.
- 4. Kate will get a present tomorrow.
- 5. Kate's mother will get a red scarf for her birthday.
- 6. Tomorrow Kate and her brother will clean the flat.
- 7. Kate and her brother won't be lazy tomorrow.
- 8. Tomorrow the family will lay the table.

Task III: answer the following questions.

- 1. Whose birthday will the family celebrate tomorrow?
- 2. What present will mother get for her birthday?
- 3. Do you think Kate's family is friendly? Why?

LET ME HELP!

My little brother loves helping.

He always goes to the supermarket with Mum. He helps her with shopping. He usually sits in the trolley but if there are not many people in the shop, he runs around.

He enjoys helping in the kitchen, too. He loves cooking. Eggs are his favourite food. He often breaks them.

He loves helping Dad in the garden. He wants to be a gardener when he grows up. He is very good at picking flowers.

He loves helping me, too. When I'm doing my homework, he always wants to help. He is very good at colouring. He is a real artist.

At eight o'clock it's time for him to go to bed. Mum baths him and puts him in his pajamas. She always asks us the same question, "Harry is going to bed. Who wants to help?" And we always give the same answer, "We do!"

- 1. Where does Harry always go with Mum?
- 2. What is his favourite food?
- 3. What does he want to be when he grows up?
- 4. When does Harry go to bed?
- 5. Who baths Harry?

Glossary

- 1. trolley -тележка
- 2. enjoy –получать удовольствие
- 3. grow up становиться взрослым
- 4. break ломать
- 5. He is very good at –он успешен

Прочитай текст и выполни задания к нему.

		. 1				C
Α	t	t	h	e	ca	te

_	Hello!
_	Hi! Come in, please.
_	Thank you.
_	This is our menu. Have some soup.
	No, thank you. I don't like soup.
	Have some meat and potatoes, please.
_	Ok. Meat and potatoes.
_	And to drink?
_	Have you got any juice?
	We've got orange juice, apple juice, lemon juice and tomato juice.

Задания к тексту 3.

Apple juice, piease.

Упражнение 1. Подчеркни слова, которые есть в тексте.

Egg, cheese, juice, menu, soup, tomatoes, carrots, potatoes

Упражнение 2. Дополни предложения в соответствии с текстом.

- 1. Come in, ...
- 2. This is our...
- 3. I don't ...
- 4. Have you ...?
- 5. We've got orange juice, apple juice, ...

Упражнение 3. Выбери правильный перевод предложения.

- 1. Hello!
- 2. а) Здравствуйте! b) Доброе утро!
- 3. This is our menu.

- а) Это меню. b) Это наше меню.
 - 3. No, thank you.
 - 4. а) Нет, спасибо. b) Нет, не надо.
 - 5. We've got orange juice.
 - 6. а) У нас есть апельсины. b) У нас есть апельсиновый сок.
 - 7. Apple juice, please.
 - 8. а) Яблочный сок, пожалуйста. b) Яблочный сок.

Упражнение 4. Поставь предложения в правильном порядке.

- Have some soup.
- Hello!
- Hi! Come in, please.
- No, thank you. I don't like soup.
- Meat and potatoes, please.

Упражнение 5. Напиши. Что ты любишь кушать? Что ты любишь пить? (используй 4 предложения)

Tема: house and flat

Прочитай текст и выполни задания к нему.

This is Pam. She's got a house. It's big. She's got a sofa. It's red and blue. Pam has got two armchairs in her house. She's got a purple carpet. She's got a brown table and a brown bookcase. Her house is beautiful.

Задания к тексту 4.

Упражнение 1. Подбери к русским словам английские слова из текста.

- диван
- ДОМ
- ковер
- книжный шкаф
- стол

Упражнение 2. Дополни предложения в соответствии с текстом.

- 1. Pam has got a big ...
- 2. Pam has got two armchairs...
- 3. She's got a purple ...
- 4. She's got a brown ...
- 5. Her house is ...

Упражнение 3. Дай краткие ответы на вопросы.

- 1. Is Pam's house big? —
- 2. Has Pam got a sofa? —
- 3. Has she got a chair? —
- 4. Is Pam's house beautiful? —
- 5. Has she got a bed? —

Упражнение 4. Ответь на вопросы.

- 1. What has Pam got?
- 2. How many armchairs has she got? —
- 3. What color is a carpet? —
- 4. What color is a bookcase? —

Упражнение 5. Опиши свою комнату (используй 4 предложения).